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gay pride month

"if sinners be damned, at least let them leap to hell 
over our dead bodies.  and if they perish, let them 
perish with our arms wrapped about their knees, 
imploring them to stay.  if hell must be filled, let it 
be filled in the teeth of our exertions, and let not 
one go unwarned and unprayed for." ― Charles Spurgeon

it is in that spirit that i sink my teeth deeply into 
the doctrine of "gay pride month".  but my teeth are 
not ones seeking to partake of their exultations or 
devour the souls which spew such blasphemies.  they are 
teeth like a dog or cat who gently transports their 
precious cargo to another location by the scruff of the 
neck.  i also seek to transport a precious cargo.  a 
soul from the pits of hell which hungrily awaiting it's 
fill.

that which was once whispered in darkness now shouts 
from the housetops.  shouts for acceptance, even 
approval.  how quickly we have gone from "don't ask, 
don't tell".  governments and businesses now proudly 
brandish their flag, display their logos and demand 
their emblems be worn on uniforms.  and to my utter 
disgust, some who name Jesus as their Lord, partake in 
"drag queen" performances as "family" entertainment. 

"these are spots in your love feasts, while they feast 
with you without fear, serving only themselves.  they 
are clouds without water, carried about by the winds; 
late autumn trees without fruit, twice dead, pulled up 



by the roots; raging waves of the sea, foaming up their 
own shame; wandering stars for whom is reserved the 
blackness of darkness forever." jude 12

"Do not be deceived, God is not mocked; for whatever a 
man sows, that he will also reap." gal 6:7

well, i too have an emblem to display and it is called 
"christian".  and like the star of david once 
identified those singled out as inferior and scheduled 
for the gas chambers, perhaps wearing His name will 
soon condemn us as well.

"I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ, for it is 
the power of God to salvation for everyone who 
believes". rom 1:16  and because of that i come with a 
Godly fear and reverence for the One i believe in. 

gender is not fluid.  "male and female He created 
them." gen 1:27  it is not "to be determined" later by 
a doctor, self or anyone else.  desires may change, 
confusion may enter, but truth remains truth.  He 
created them to be one, only when these two (God 
decided genders) have come together.  to do otherwise 
is to exchange the truth of God for a lie.  "and even 
as they did not like to retain God in their knowledge, 
God gave them over to a debased mind, to do those 
things which are not fitting." rom 1:28
 
we who truly believe issue this warning not out of 
judgment or hate.  we seek to speak the truth in love.  
real love is not shown in acceptance and approval.  it 
shouts out a warning to the child, "don't touch it. it 
will burn you".  we too shout out the warning of the 



wrath to come.  "buy the truth, and do not sell it." 
prov 23:22  i pray your eyes to be opened that you 
might see there is a cliff approaching.  a cliff that 
falls into a deep abyss.  one that has no ledges to 
grab onto or climb up from.

do not listen to the deceitful practices and lies the 
world would seek to confuse you and your children with.  
yes, many not only are drowning in deception, but share 
it gleefully with others they might influence.  
"knowing the righteous judgment of God, that those who 
practice such things are deserving of death, not only 
do the same but also approve of those who practice 
them." rom 1:32 

"we should no longer be children, tossed to and fro and 
carried about with every wind of doctrine, by the 
trickery of men, in the cunning craftiness of deceitful 
plotting."  eph 4:13  be a follower of no one but 
Jesus.  "You have the words of eternal life." john 6:68

"something precious is lost if we rush headlong into 
the details of life without pausing for a moment to pay 
homage to the mystery of life and the gift of another 
day." ― Kent Nerburn

God is in that mystery.  "because what may be known of 
God is manifest in them, for God has shown it to them." 
rom 1:19  all have had a witness, whether we call it 
conscience, nature, Holy Spirit or something else.  we 
can weigh our reasonings and judgments of what is right 
or wrong, just or unjust.  the fact remains: our wisdom 
and knowledge can never match the mind of God.  learn 
to rest in that.



"Lord, my heart is not haughty, nor my eyes lofty.  
neither do i concern myself with great matters, nor 
with things too profound for me.  surely i have calmed 
and quieted my soul, like a weaned child with his 
mother; like a weaned child is my soul within me."  psa 
131:1-2


